SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of Sandy Town Council held on Monday 11th September 2006, in the Council Chamber at 10, Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30 pm.

PRESENT






Cllr D H Gale (Mayor)






   "   N Aldis






   "   C Baker






   "   P Blaine






   "   J Gurney






   "   M McMurdo





   "   C Osborne





   "   M Pettitt






   "   M Scott






   "   D Sharman






   "   R Smith

together with 16 Electors of the Parish.
1.  APOLOGIES for absence were received from Cllrs Frood, Jaeger, Mrs Sutton and White. Apologies for absence were also received from County Councillor J Scott. 
 

2.  STATUTORY DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS FROM MEMBERS 
(49/06)

(a)  Prejudicial Interests

Cllr Scott
 Item 5      Planning Application

Land to be developed
     
   
     06/01333/FULL


was in previous ownership of



 
    


Member’s family.
Cllr Gale
 Item 4      Licensing Application

Applicant has made a previous

     received for comment

substantial donation to Mayor’s







Charity Fund.
Cllr McMurdo
 Item 7d    Planning, Parks & Open Spaces 
Member is a personal friend  

     
   
     
     Recommendations re Market 
of one of the tenderers.

Members left the Chamber on consideration of these items.
 
(b)  Personal Interests 

Cllr Osborne
 Item 7c    Finance &General Purposes 
Member is Chairman of  

     
   
   
     Recommendations re Cost
of
Sandy Football Club

     Line Marking
3. ORAL QUESTIONS FROM ELECTORS 
(50/06)

An elector asked if the Town Council would reconsider its position on the cleaning of graffiti from privately owned sites in the town.
3. ORAL QUESTIONS FROM ELECTORS 
(50/06) (CONT)

The Deputy Clerk explained that it was the policy of this Council and also of the District Council to only clean graffiti on its own property.  This was not only on the grounds of cost but also  

because of the possibility that private property might be damaged leaving the Town Council open to claims for compensation. At present the Town Council does not possess the manpower to carry out this work.

RESOLVED: That the issue should be further explored at a meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee.

An Elector complained about the level of weed growth in the Mill Lane, Swan Lane area of the town and asked why the usual weed spraying undertaken by the County Council did not appear to have been done.

The Mayor agreed that there was a problem, not just in the highlighted areas but all over the town.  It appeared that spraying had now taken place but it was felt that this was too late in the year for it to be effective.

The Town Council staff had repeatedly drawn the lack of spraying to the attention of Highways Department and Cllr Blaine said that the Assistant Director of the Department was well aware of the problems.

RESOLVED: That the Deputy Clerk be requested to write to Highways Department expressing the Town Council’s dismay at the lack of weed spraying this year and that this should be copied to Basil Jackson, Assistant Director for Highways and Transport. 
4. LICENSING APPLICATION RECEIVED FOR COMMENT BY SANDY TOWN COUNCIL  (51/06)

The Mayor retired from the Chamber and this item was chaired by the Deputy Mayor.

Cllr Blaine explained that as a possible Member of the Licensing Sub-Committee that would hear this application he could not take part in debate, nor could he vote on the issue.

Members expressed disquiet over the lack of consultation of the Town Council on licensing matters by Mid Beds District Council. It was only by chance that this application had been drawn to the attention of Town Councillors. 

The four licensing objectives upon which Members are able to comment were discussed.

RESOLVED: (a) That the Town Council should object on the grounds of prevention of crime and disorder because any establishment serving liquor until 2am in the morning could have patrons who, on leaving, might indulge in anti-social behaviour.

(b) That the Town Council should object on the grounds of Public Safety because of the lack of on-site parking, the possible increase in the volume of traffic using the area and the problems that illegal parking could cause in the vicinity of the Town Centre roundabout.

(c) That the Town Council should object on the grounds of preventing public nuisance because the opening hours and several of the suggested activities, i.e. music making, dancing and operating an off-licence facility would cause nuisance in what is predominantly a residential area.

(d) That the Town Council should object on the grounds of protecting children from harm in that 
4. LICENSING APPLICATION RECEIVED FOR COMMENT BY SANDY TOWN COUNCIL  (51/06) (CONT)

the premises are on the direct route to several schools and children could be exposed to undesirable sights if drinking has been taking place from early morning.

(e) That Cllr Gurney be appointed as the Council’s representative to speak at the forthcoming hearing with Cllr Aldis as substitute.

5.  PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FOR COMMENT BY SANDY TOWN COUNCIL (52/06)

(SEE LIST ATTACHED)

6.  MAYORAL COMMUNICATIONS (53/06)

The Mayor reported that he and the Mayoress had attended a further engagement  on 6th September when he had attended the annual Olly Hall Memorial Football match and presented the trophy together with Mrs Hall.

6/08/06

Accompanied by the Mayoress attended the Papworth Hospital Charity Duck 
     
Race at St Neots.

10/08/06    
Together with the Mayoress attended the attended the Chairman of South Beds
    

District Council’s Reception at Luton.

26/08/06
Accompanied by the Mayoress attended the Mayor of St Neots Carnival
Luncheon and parade.

03/09/06  
Together with the Mayoress attended a Charity Lunch hosted by the Mayor of
Huntingdon.

05/09/06   
Attended the Graduation ceremony at Luton University accompanied by the 


Mayoress.

DEPUTY MAYOR
19/08/06
Deputy Mayoress opened the new Sensory Garden and Fete at Allison House.

7.  MINUTES AND REPORTS (54/06)

(a)  Meeting of Sandy Town Council held on Monday 31st July 2006
RESOLVED: That the Minutes which had been previously circulated, be received, approved and signed as a correct record.

(b) Meeting of Audit Committee held on Monday 7th August 2006


RESOLVED: That the Minutes which had been previously circulated, be received, approved and adopted.

RECOMMENDATIONS: There were none.
7.  MINUTES AND REPORTS (54/06) (CONT)

(c)  Meeting of Finance & General Purposes Committee held on Monday 14th August 2006.
RESOLVED:  (i) That the Minutes, including Exempt Minute, Minute No (F29/06), as previously circulated be approved and adopted.
 

(ii) That Exempt Minute, Minute No (F29/06) remain as an Exempt Matter.

RECOMMENDATIONS:

Five Year Plan for the Council
RESOLVED: That the Five Year Plan, previously circulated, be adopted by the Town Council.
Revised charges for marking out Bedford Road Football Pitch

Cllr Osborne did not speak or vote during consideration of this item.
RESOLVED: That the charge for marking out the football pitch at Bedford Road be increased to £13.00 per marking.

Staff Training Courses
RESOLVED: That the sum of up to £400.00 be reserved from the contingency budget in order to pay for training courses and travel in respect of Mrs Baker-Smith and Mr Gilbert.

Risk Assessments

RESOLVED: That the Confidential Risk Assessment Schedule previously circulated be approved and adopted.
(d) Meeting of Planning Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 4th September 2006

RESOLVED:  (i) That the Minutes, including Exempt Minute, Minute No (P37/06), as previously circulated be approved and adopted.


(ii) That Exempt Minute, Minute No (P37/06) remain as an Exempt Matter.

RECOMMENDATIONS:
SEE ALSO PART II MINUTES – EXEMPT MINUTES, MINUTE NO (54/06)

8.  REPORTS FROM REPRESENTATIVES                  (55/06)

(a) Meeting of Community Liaison Forum held on Monday 24th July 2006

Cllr Osborne drew Members attention to Item 8 on the minutes regarding the disposal of funds and said that representatives on the Forum would welcome suggestions on the disbursement of funds. 
The Minutes of the meeting of the Forum which had been previously circulated were received and noted.

(b) Verbal Reports from Council representatives on outside bodies.
There were none.
9.  CLERK’S REPORT (56/06)

(1)  Accounts 01.04.06 to 31.07.06and 01.04.06 to 31.08.06
RESOLVED: That the list of Receipts and Payments for July and August 2006, which had been on display prior to the meeting, be received and approved.

 (2) Joint Reception by Bedfordshire County Council and Mid Beds District Council – Tuesday 7th November 2006

The Mayor informed Members that he would be attending under a separate invitation.

RESOLVED: That the Deputy Mayor and Cllrs Scott and Sharman be appointed to represent Sandy Town Council at the Reception.

10. ORAL QUESTIONS FROM ELECTORS (57/06)

There were none.

11.  PRESS RELEASE (58/06)

RESOLVED: That a Press Release be issued indicating that after lengthy debate the Town Council decided to object to the licensing application for Gaffney’s restaurant on the grounds given above.
RESOLVED: THAT UNDER THE PUBLIC BODIES (ADMISSION TO MEETINGS) ACT 1960 AND BY VIRTUE OF THE CONFIDENTIAL NATURE OF THE BUSINESS THAT MAY BE TRANSACTED, THE PRESS AND PUBLIC BE REQUESTED TO RETIRE.

ALSO: THAT IN VIEW OF THE CONFIDENTIAL NATURE OF THE BUSINESS WHICH MAY BE TRANSACTED UNDER THIS ITEM (SECTIONS 8/9) OF THE EXEMPT INFORMATION, LOCAL GOVERNMENT (ACCESS TO INFORMATION) ACT 1985, IT MAY CONCERN “ANY TERMS PROPOSED TO BE INCURRED BY THE AUTHORITY UNDER ANY PARTICULAR CONTRACT FOR THE ACQUISITION OF PROPERTY OR THE SUPPLY OF GOODS AND SERVICES” AND IT MAY CONCERN “ANY TERMS PROPOSED OR TO BE PROPOSED BY OR TO THE AUTHORITY IN THE COURSE OF NEGOTIATIONS FOR A CONTRACT FOR THE ACQUISITION OR DISPOSAL OF PROPERTY OR THE SUPPLY OF GOODS OR SERVICES” 

THE FOLLOWING MINUTE WILL REMAIN A CONFIDENTIAL MINUTE UNDER THE TERMS OF THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 SECTION 44(1B) “INFORMATION IS EXEMPT INFORMATION IF ITS DISCLOSURE (OTHERWISE THAN UNDER THIS ACT) BY THE PUBLIC AUTHORITY HOLDING IT IS INCOMPATIBLE WITH ANY COMMUNITY OBLIGATION.”
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